
Norton Subcourse Parish Council

Clerk:  Christine Smith



26 Loddon Road, Norton Subcourse, Norwich, NR14 6RT
Email: nortonsubpc@yahoo.co.uk 
Tel:  01508 548709

                  MINUTES
of a Meeting of Norton Subcourse Parish Council

held at Norton Methodist Chapel following the Annual Parish Meeting

at 7.45pm 

                                  on Wednesday 18 March 2015

Present – Cllrs Andrew Wright (Chair), Jim Rampling, Linda Edwards, Len Harper, Mike Hedley and Geoff Collen 

Also present was Christine Smith (clerk) District Councillor William Kemp 
67. Welcome – the Chairman welcomed those present 

68. Apologies – Apologies were received and accepted from Parish Councillor Nigel White and County Councillor Margaret Somerville 
69. Declarations of interest – none
70. Previous Minutes – the minutes of a meeting held Wednesday 19 November 2014 were circulated, APPROVED and signed.
71. Planning Decisions – the following item was NOTED:
a)  C/7/2012/7017 – Norton Subcourse Quarry, Loddon Road, Norton Subcourse – Extension to existing quarry involving the extraction of sand and gravel from three parcels of land with restoration to agriculture and heathland integrating with existing restored areas, retention of existing aggregate processing plant, silt lagoons, stocking area and access/haul road - APPROVED

72. Planning Applications – the following item was considered:

a)   2015/0374 – Mr & Mrs Willet, Scatterbox Cottage, The Street, Norton Subcourse – proposed erection of lean-to conservatory - APPROVE  

73. Planning Correspondence – none received 
74. Finance – the following items were considered:
a) Grant request from MAGPAS - REFUSED
b) Clerk’s expenses of £30 (Broadband provision for February and March 2015 at £15.00 per month) - AGREED
c) Payment of the clerk’s salary for the fourth quarter - NOTED
d) Payment of the PAYE on item ‘c’ - NOTED
e) Receipt of a donation from the Frolic Committee of £165.00

The following item was received after publication of the agenda:
f) Norfolk Association of Local Councils – annual subscription for 2015/16 of £98.90 – AGREED; this item would be ratified at the next meeting
The adjournment for public participation was not required.

76. Chairman’s Report – no report
77. Parish Councillors’ Reports – Linda Edwards reported that the village shop had reopened as a craft shop and learning centre.  Mike Hedley stated that the Poor Marsh required an additional member, to be appointed by the parish council: this would be added to the next agenda for discussion.  
78. District and County Councillors Reports – District Council William Kemp reported that South Norfolk Council had agreed to freeze the council tax for the coming financial year.  The District Council was working to become more business aware by selling services to other councils.
79. Flooding Risk at Ferry Road – a letter from Mike Davison of the Environment Agency regarding flooding risk at Ferry Road due to the level of the road surface at the ferry was NOTED
80. Parish Council Elections  -  arrangements for parish council elections in May 2015 were NOTED
81. Correspondence – correspondence, as previously circulated, was NOTED.  
82. Next Meeting – the next meeting would be held on Wednesday May 20th 2015 
83. Close – the meeting closed at 8:45pm    







     Signed…………………………………

Date……………………………………
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